
PUBLIC NOTICE

MASSACHUSETTS DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

BUREAU OF WASTE PREVENTION

WESTERN REGIONAL OFFICE

436 DWIGHT STREET

SPRINGFIELD, MA  01103

Pursuant to 310 CMR 19.03 and in accordance with the provisions of Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 111, Sections 142A-142E and 142j, and 310 CMR 7.00 Air Pollution Control Regulations, the Department of Environmental Protection has prepared a DRAFT Conditional Air Quality Control APPROVAL TO CONSTRUCT proposed to be issued to University of Massachusetts Building Authority, One Beacon Street, 26th Floor, Boston, MA  02108.
TOWN OF:

Amherst

PROJECT NAME:
(New) Central Heating Plant

LOCATION:  

University of Massachusetts ( Amherst Campus

Amherst, Massachusetts

PURPOSE:
The University of Massachusetts Building Authority is proposing to 

build and operate a new Central Heating Plant (“CHP”) located at the University of Massachusetts ( Amherst Campus in an area currently used for athletic fields just west of the Mullins Center on Campus Center Way. The existing steam plant, consisting of seven boilers fired with coal, natural gas, and/or fuel oil, as well as the coal handling and storage facilities located elsewhere on campus, will be decommissioned upon startup of the CHP.

The new CHP will consist of a combustion turbine/generator with a nominal rating of 10 MW and a heat input rating of approximately 120 MMBtu/hr, four package boilers each rated at approximately 131,250 lb/hr steam flow with a maximum heat input rate of approximately 170 MMBtu/hr, a reciprocating engine emergency generator and an emergency diesel fire pump. The combustion turbine/generator and the boilers will be equipped with oxidation catalysts for CO control and SCR catalysts for NOx control.
At maximum operation, primary emissions to the ambient air will consist of 31 tons per year (tpy) of particulate matter, 125 tpy of sulfur dioxide, 44 tpy of nitrogen oxides, 49 tpy of carbon monoxide, 6 tpy of ammonia, and 14 tpy of volatile organic compounds.

An air pollution impact analysis has determined that the facility’s air emissions will not cause a significant impact on the air quality of contiguous states, nor violate Federal and State Air Quality Standards, Federal Emission Standards for Hazardous Air Pollutants, any State Air Quality guidelines nor exceed PSD increments.

Copies of the draft approval and permit application can be inspected during a 30 day public comment period commencing on January 8, 2004  at the DEP, Western Regional Office, 436 Dwight Street, Springfield, MA  01103, telephone (413) 784-1100/fax (413) 784-1149 during normal business hours of 8:45 am to 5:00 pm Monday through Friday. Comments on the proposed actions must be sent to Craig Goff, BWP Permit Chief at the Department at the above address.

